
SHARING YOUR DATA OUTSIDE THE PRACTICE 

As a result of improvements in information technology and appropriate 

information governance standards, it is becoming possible to share your 

GP records across Coventry & Warwickshire Health & Social Care 

electronically using the practice clinical system. We will only share this 

information with your explicit consent, when seeing a health worker so that 

you are able to allow doctors, nurses and other health and social care 

services in other health organisations to view the information held on your 

GP records. Therefore, enabling health organisations to provide an 

appropriate health service required to meet the patients’ needs. 

The following are examples of the types of organisations that we are likely 

to share information with: 

• NHS and specialist hospitals, Trusts 

• Independent Contractors such as dentists, opticians, pharmacists 

• Private and Voluntary Sector Providers 

• Ambulance Trusts 

• Clinical Commissioning Groups and Primary Care Networks 

• Social Care Services and Local Authorities 

Any patient can choose to withdraw their consent to their data being used 

in this way. When the Surgery is about to participate in any new data-

sharing scheme we will make patients aware by displaying prominent 

notices in the Surgery and on our website. These schemes are only for 

direct care so you (or your carer) will be present when the information is 

accessed and will be asked for consent again, before your records are 

opened. 



A patient can object to their personal information being shared with other 

health care providers and can withhold consent but if this limits the 

treatment that you can receive then the doctor will explain this to you at the 

time. 

 


